
Republic of the Philippines 
DON HONORIO VENTURA STATE UNIVERSITY 

Villa de Bacolor, Pampanga 
 

                                                                                                                                              Jan. 26, 2022 

 

Atty. Rowena Candice M. Ruiz 
Executive Director of Government Procurement Policy Board 
Technical Support Office (GPPB-TSO). 
 
 
Dear Ma’am, 
 
 In compliance with the requirements of the Government Procurement Policy Board 

(GPPB), I have the honor to submit herewith the Supplemental Annual Procurement Plan Non-

CSE as of January 26. 2022 of Don Honorio Ventura State University. 

 

Thank you very much and more power. 

 

 

                                                                                                                Very truly yours, 

 

                                                                                                                ENRIQUE G. BAKING, Ed.D. 
                                                                                                                         SUC President III 
                          Head of the Procuring Entity 
 
 
               Encl.: As stated.  
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